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To His Worship the Mayor, Aldermen and Councillors of the County Borough
of Grimsby.
GENTLEMER,

I beg to submit my Annual Report for 1923.

A special report on the Treatment of Advanced Cases of Pulmonary Tuber-
culosis was submitted to the Health Committee in August last, and by November
a small start (four beds) had been made at the Scartho Isolation Hospital. The
sanction of the Ministry of Health is all that is required to go on with a larger
scheme in an ad hoc building.

In September last two popular Cinema Lectures were given by Colonel Ellis
concerning Venereal Diseases and were largely attended.

In December special information for the public on Cancer was promulgated
by the local Press, and leaflets were also issued.

The conversion of box privies to water closets has gone on steadily through-
out the year, and will be pursued to extinction.

Only about half of the infants in this district are being vaccinated. After
warnings on the dangers of Small Pox had been posted throughout the district
a good number of people got re-vaccinated.

The formation of an After-Care Committee for tuberculosis patients is being
arranged. An arrangement has been made with the Borough Librarian whereby
books coming from the homes of consumptives shall be disinfected before being
returned to the Library.

A circular letter was sent to the bakers and confectioners of the Borough
pointing out that Boric Acid in sponge cake is injurious to infants and invalids,
and that the liquid whole egg used in the making of cakes should not contain
more than one per cent. of Boric Acid ; and further that liquid whole egg should
not be used at all in the making of sponge fingers, sponge biscuits and small sponge
cakes, as these are most likely to be used by infants and invalids. Under the Sale
of Food and Drugs Act, 1875, the local authority may take proceedings in any
case in which they consider that the amount of Boric Acid found in a sample of
any cake is excessive.

To suppliers of Pasteurised Milk a circular was sent pointing out the objects
of Pasteurising milk, the pitfalls to be avoided, and the advantages and disadvan-
tages of the processes employed.

With the consent and approval of the Chairman and Committee of the
Fisheries Institute it was agreed that the water of the public swimming bath
should be kept in a wholesome condition by chlorination.
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